SPEED WATCHING

The Council probably receives more letters and calls about people speeding through our villages than about any other single topic. We are all worried about, not just the speeding as such, but the self-evident dangers to pedestrians and other motorists and the attitude and arrogance of those who persistently offend. 

The Parish Council does not at present have any powers to deal with speeding motorists but can make representation to the Highways Dept of the County Council. We have indeed done this on a number of occasions and have received a senior Highways Officer at one of our meetings. Sad to report, virtually nothing has come of this. The tale is always one of shortage of resources, legal issues and the obvious fact that all Norfolk villages have much the same problems.

Now, however, there is a scheme called ‘Community Speed Watch’ being tried out in various parts of the country and being supported by the police in Norfolk. Essentially, the scheme calls for monitors who are volunteers from within any given community, to be trained to observe, measure and report excessive speeds of vehicles or motor cycles being driven along local roads. 

Volunteers have to be carefully screened and trained and receive advice on what are the limits of what they may do. Working in small teams, the volunteers stand at the roadside, in positions carefully selected and agreed with the police. They are equipped with ‘Speedar’ radar guns, Community Speedwatch signs, reflective jackets, and a paperwork pack. These items remain the property of Norfolk Constabulary and, of course, their use is strictly limited to the conduct of this scheme. 

The registration numbers of vehicles seen to be speeding are recorded by the volunteers, entered on a timed, dated and signed ‘Community Speed Watch Activity Log’, then forwarded to the local Police Safer Neighbourhoods Team. Offending drivers will usually receive a letter reporting the observation. A maximum of 2 letters may be sent to any one registered keeper of a vehicle, after which the vehicle details will be circulated for targeted police intervention, with a view to prosecution.

This is a necessarily very brief summary of what this scheme is and how it works. Much more detail is available on the web, or directly from the Safer Neighbourhoods Team on 0845 456 4567.

Volunteers are actively being recruited at this time. The most immediate contact locally for anyone interested, is Councillor Frank Humm, who is this Council’s representative on police matters in general, and also the current Chairman of the Local Action Group of the Downham Market, West Norfolk , Safer Neighbourhoods Scheme. Any enquiries can be addressed to Frank, on 01945 773595.

There are several administrative steps to be taken before this scheme could be implemented in this parish, so that we shall report further on the ongoing process in the next newsletter. By the time of that publication in September, however, we expect the scheme to have been operating for some while, so that we shall be able to report on some results. Though councillors have concerns with regard to the safety of the individual volunteers, there is the hope that the very sight of yellow jackets and a radar gun will, at the very least, cause many drivers to slow down, and think twice before speeding on! 

